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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  7TH DECEMBER 2023.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Dorothy Wilson, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Mitia Aranda, Bill Varney, Tracey Clark, Tracey Duncan, Michael Leeland.
APOLOGIES: Jan Goodall, Elise Coubrough, Ross Craig.
 
1 GUEST: Patrick Nyamurundira, Access and Inclusion Manager, Scotrail had asked to attend our meeting to discuss some rail matters with us. Patrick started by saying that Scotrail was concerned that there had been a huge decrease in the number of passengers making rail journeys since the pandemic and that he was arranging to meet up with Access Groups to discuss the problem and hopefully to encourage more people to use trains again. He said that Scotrail was continuously updating its systems. It was making improvements in its booking system, and it has introduced tactile paving at all but the 7 stations which had planning restrictions imposed on them. It has been reviewing its policies on carrying mobility scooters and wheelchairs with attachments, and there is a new Railway Accessibility Strategy being proposed. We will be consulted on that soon. Patrick also said that no ticket offices will be closed because it was essential that all stations were manned to provide passenger assistance to those who need it. When he invited comments from our group Sheila said that, as a blind person, she found the passenger assistance app on her phone sometimes difficult to use as it was hard to know what the codes for stations were. Patrick said he would report this back to see what improvements could be made. She also said that, occasionally she was unavoidably delayed, and couldn’t make it to the train she had booked. She asked if the system could be improved to allow her to book with less than 2hr notice.  Patrick said that she only needed to give 1 hour notice. He said that if we ever had a problem with the passenger assistance procedures, we were to report it to Scotrail Customer Relations and training would be targeted to ensure all disabled passengers received good service thereafter. Sheila and Anne praised the passenger assistance the received at stations.
Unfortunately, Patrick was called away and didn’t manage to return until our meeting was over.  He was keen that I should let the Access Group know that he would be happy to return to another meeting if we had anything else we wanted to talk to him about. 

2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

The minutes or the meeting held on 2nd November 2023 were approved.
3 MATTERS ARISING:
3.1 (Re Minute 1). Requirements for blind people to vote. Sheila said that Lisa had not contacted her and Bill after the meeting.
3.2 (Re Minute 3.2). Website. Our website is now back. As a result of having a meeting with Calum Buyers and Ian Buchanan, Michael was put in touch with the person who could provide the information he needed to restore the website. He said the site needed updating to keep it secure and ensure that if there was a problem in the future, we would be able to restore it quickly.
3.3 (Re Minute 3.5), Should we become a charity? Sandy said he had been investigating this, and he discussed it with Disability Equality Scotland when we met up with them. They said that they were having a governance seminar for Access Panels in February where such matters would be discussed. Sandy will attend this and report back to us.
3.4 (Re Minute 5.10). Access report for Verdant Works and the Discovery Centre. Carole has not yet been able to get in touch with Kim Turford-Mowat but would keep trying.
3.5 (Re Minute 5.15). Visit to Union Street. Anne, Bill & Sheila visited and had a worthwhile discussion with Lynsey McIntosh and Annie Marrs. Their proposed designs were traffic free with pedestrian only footpaths on both side of the street and a cycle route down the middle, kinked to reduce the speed of the bikes. The body of the street would be furnished with tables, chairs, and planting to encourage people to sit out and relax. Sheila expressed her strong concerns about having a cycle route in the middle of a pedestrian area, saying that she had never been knocked over by a car but had been knocked over by a bike. Tracey suggested that if we had concerns that we thought were being ignored we should get in touch with Sheena Wellington, Dundee City Centre and Harbour Community Council, for help.
3.6 (Re Minute 6.1). Dundee Ice Arena. This has not yet been resolved. Dorothy will put Carole in touch with Neil Craik, Ice Rink manager. Carole said that she and Hannah would be happy to meet up with him to discuss the problem.
3.7 (Re Minute 6.2) Access to Bonar Hall. Elise has contacted the Estates and Campus department of the university who say that they are aware of the problem, but because it is a listed building, they can’t easily improve the access to it. However, they will ensure, whenever possible, events are held elsewhere in a more accessible venue.
4 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.1 Treasurers Report. Sandy had nothing new to report.
4.2 Meeting up for coffee.  Carole said that she, Sandy, Denise and Anne were meeting up for coffee/tea and cake on 4th January 2024 at 2.00 in the Botanic Gardens café and they would be really pleased if other members of the Access Group joined us. It would be good to have an occasion when we met in person again.

Please let Anne know if you would like to join us so she can book a large enough table. 

4.3 Pavement Parking and exemptions in Dundee.  We are pleased that vehicles are going to be stopped from parking on pavements, on nearly all the streets in Dundee but we are concerned about 
· Too many roads being exempt,
· Who will police it, and
· Where will all the cars park?

No doubt we will be discussing this again in the months to come.

5 CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Disability Equality Newsletters and Access Panel Newsletters.
5.3 DVVA Learning, Development and Networking Updates.
5.4 LNER updates.
5.5 On 2/11/23 from Dundee City Development sending their 10 year Sustainable Transport Delivery Plan for the city and asking for comments. 
5.6 On 3/11/23 from Russell Pepper, Dundee Council, sending the report he had produced about Stack leisure park and new Greggs after he visited the place with Sheila.
5.7 On 6/11/23 from Ian Kinsey sending a copy of the letter he had written expressing his support for the intent of the School Streets initiative.
5.8 On 9/11/23 from Kim Turford-Mowat, Dundee Heritage saying she would like a member of Dundee Access Group to visit the Discovery site and the Verdant Works with her and comment on their accessibility. 
5.9 On 14/11/23 from DCA informing us that they now had Recorded Audio Descriptions of their new DCA Exhibitions.
5.10 On 16/11/23 from Lynsey McIntosh inviting us to meet up with her and Gary Kennedy to continue Co-Designing Union Street. Carole, Bill & Anne arranged to meet her at 11.00 on 6th December.
5.11 On 17/11.23 from George Gammack sending a list of Pavement Parking Exemptions in Dundee and asking if we were going to do anything. Dundee Council will start fining people parking on pavements in January 2024.
5.12 On 21/11/23 from Dianne Theakstone, Stirling University Introducing the ISPA Project (Intersectional Stigma of Place-based Ageing) and inviting people aged over 45 to participate.
5.13 On 22/11/23 from DVVA inviting us to review our advert for a Media Coordinator.
We are still looking for a volunteer to look after our Facebook page. Do you know anyone who would like to do this?

5.14 On 27/11/23from Sarah Garvin, Jacobs, asking for a volunteer to help with their 20-minute neighbourhoods research project.
Sandy volunteered to do this.

6 AOB

6.1 Dorothy said that people will be able to use the new Dighty Bridge from the weekend after this meeting, although the official opening of the route is not until March 2024.
6.2 Bill said Gerry Conway had sent an email today, 7th December, concerning the Broughty ferry to Monifieth Active Travel route – in particular about A930 junction and crossing improvements. Gerry is keen that we all look at the plans he has sent and give him our comments by 12th January.
7 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on Zoom on Thursday 1st February 2024 at 12.30.
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